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  Letter dated 16 August 2011 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the 
Permanent Mission of Armenia to the United Nations addressed to 
the Secretary-General 
 
 

 I would like to draw your attention to the unparalleled increase in ceasefire 
violations by Azerbaijan along the line of contact between Nagorno-Karabakh and 
Azerbaijan. This stands as yet another evidence that Azerbaijan violates 
commitments reached during the trilateral meetings of the Armenian, Russian and 
Azerbaijani Presidents on “additional efforts aimed at the reinforcement of the 
ceasefire and enhancement of confidence-building in the military sphere” and “to 
strive to solve all contentious issues through peaceful means”.  

 Through circulating letters containing false information at the United Nations 
on a regular basis, Azerbaijan strives to falsify the root causes of the conflict, 
including by shifting its own responsibility for countless atrocities, systematic 
pogroms and barbaric killings of defenceless and innocent Armenian children, 
women and elderly in Nagorno-Karabakh, as well as in different parts of Azerbaijan. 
With this aim, Azerbaijan has recruited, financed, trained and used mercenaries 
closely linked to terrorist organizations.  

 The letter of the Azerbaijani representative to the United Nations circulated as 
document A/65/921-S/2011/492, dated 3 August 2011, represents a new example of 
anti-Armenian hate propaganda conducted by the leadership of Azerbaijan.  

 The letter reveals that the representative of Azerbaijan has apparently taken it 
upon himself to blatantly interpret, or rather misinterpret, the remarks made by the 
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President of Armenia, Serzh Sargsyan, singling out of context certain parts of the 
statement, and thus completely misrepresenting its essence.  

 On many occasions the Co-Chairs of the Minsk Group of the Organization for 
Security and Cooperation in Europe (OSCE) called on the parties to consolidate the 
ceasefire, withdraw snipers from the line of contact and carry out other confidence-
building measures. Azerbaijan rejected all of them. By regular violations of the 
ceasefire, provocations on the line of contact, threats of use of force and circulation 
of the above-mentioned letters at international organizations, Azerbaijan, in fact, 
continually destroys the confidence instead of engaging in confidence-building.  

 Furthermore, Azerbaijan rejected the proposal of the Co-Chairs of the Minsk 
Group on Nagorno-Karabakh conflict resolution at the meetings of the Presidents of 
Armenia, Russia and Azerbaijan in June 2010 in St. Petersburg, in October 2010 in 
Astrakhan, in March 2011 in Sochi and in June 2011 in Kazan. This is the reason 
why the negotiation process has not produced results.  

 Despite Azerbaijan’s non-constructive stance, Armenia remains committed to 
the peaceful resolution of the Nagorno-Karabakh issue, strongly believing that the 
solution of the problem must be achieved only by peaceful means based on the 
principles of international law.  

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a 
document of the General Assembly, under agenda items 34, 39, 66 and 75, and of 
the Security Council.  
 
 

 (Signed) Karine Khoudaverdian 
Chargé d’affaires a.i. 

 


